KPES
PSSC Meeting

October 1, 2014
In attendance – Charlotte McGill Pierce, Sharon McCracken, Carla Sadler, Garey Edgar, Jill Irving, Brendan Kilfoil, Maria DeCarlo
1. Welcome – Mrs. McCracken welcomed everyone and thanked them for being willing to serve on the PSSC for the 2014-15 school year.

2. Review of Role of the PSSC – Members were asked to sign the declaration form.  We then covered some of the role of the PSSC from the Parent School Support Committee Handbook.  One of the most significant roles of the PSSC is the creation and monitoring of the School Improvement Plan.  The PSSC also advises the principal on school policy issues.  
3. Election of Chair – Jill Irving nominated Garey Edgar to be  Chair of the KPS PSSC,  Brendan Kilfoil seconded the nomination.  Garey Edgar accepted the role as Chair of the PSSC.
4. Principal’s Report

a. SIP  - District Ends Policies – Mrs. McCracken spoke about the District Ends policies in relation to the KPES School Improvement Plan.  She shared that the teachers have been working on a book study of The Mindful Child through Mary Jo Maxwell, the school guidance counselor.
b. Update on Policy 704 & Nutrition Policy – There has been a major tragedy in Rothesay this summer.  A student passed away due to an anaphylactic reaction.  As a result, Zoe Watson, the Anglophone South Superintendent, has asked all schools to have a close look at Policy 704 and do training on the use of Epipens and Allerjects.  The staff was watching a suggested video from Anaphylaxis Canada and came to consensus that the practices at our PTA Fall Family Fun Fair are not in line with Policy 704 or the Nutrition Policy.  It was decided at our PTA Meeting that the FFFF would be changed and will take place later in October without the cake walk and candy jars.  Members of the PSSC were in agreement.  
5. Items from Members

Communication might be improved by sending home paper copies of the monthly newsletter again.  We will try this starting in November.

6. PSSC District Meeting October 18, 2014
Charlotte McGill Pierce said that people should expect more details on this worthwhile day soon.

7. Meeting Dates for the Remainder of the Year

Wednesday, October 1, 2014

Thursday, November 20, 2014

Thursday, January 15, 2015

Thursday, March 12, 2015
Thursday, May 7, 2015

Thursday, June 4, 2015

8. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

